
 
 
To Whom it May Concern: 
 
I highly recommend William A. Kelly and Company without reservation. The Harvey school 
contracted with Mr. Kelly’s company in 2010 to construct the school’s Fenstermacher Athletic 
Center. I had the pleasure of working with Mr. Ed Kelly and his team from the start of this project 
to the finish.  
 
Throughout the course of the construction, Mr. Kelly was a consummate professional. He was 
accurate in his initial assessment of the scale and cost of our project. He chose and managed 
the subcontractors well and all the work was done with care and precision. As this is a school, 
safety is extremely important to us. Mr. Kelly’s team maintained a safe work environment, and 
kept our community safe throughout the process. Regular meetings were held to keep us 
apprised of the work and any safety concerns that arose. 
 
I found working with Mr. Kelly to be a pleasure. He is honest, forthright, and took great care in 
his work. Mr. Kelly’s team was always available to answer questions or troubleshoot issues that 
came up during construction. Our project was completed on time and on budget.  
 
The Harvey School will definitely call upon William A. Kelly and Company in the future for 
additional campus projects, renovations, and new construction. 
 
 
 J. Michael Drude 
Assistant Head of School for Finance and Operations 
 
 






